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YEAR 9 NEWS: 

 

Big Picture Projects: 

Students have been busily working on 

their first Big Picture Project this term and 

presenting their completed work to fami-

lies this week. A big thank you to Meagan 

Callander at Kinglake Middle P.S. for 

hosting exhibitions Tuesday evening the 

28th of May.  

Strive Reading: 

Students complete two independent read-

ing sessions each week during class 

where they set reading goals and reflect 

on their learning. Students are encour-

aged to read a minimum of 25 minutes, 

three times a week at home to maintain their reading stamina and support consoli-

dation of their learning. 

Students have access to reading material from our school library, the classroom 

library and our eBook/audio book platform (accessible via compass favourites).  

 

HOUSE CROSS COUNTRY 

Well done to the following students for qualifying for the Southern Ranges Cross Country: U13 Sacha Jolley & 

Jordan Kelly; U14 Ryan Ockwell & Zoe Gregory; U15 Reece Hargreaves & Harman Grewal:  

U16 Daniel Williams Cass Wilsmore: U20 Ben Charles & Naretha Crumpen-Dolheguy. 

TERM 2 

Week 7 Monday 3rd —Friday 7th June 

Friday 7th Student Free Day 

Week 8 Monday 10th —Friday 14th June 

Monday 10th Queens Birthday Public Holiday 

Tuesday 11th Year 11 Exams Commence 

Wednesday 12th  GAT 

Year 8 Exhibitions 



PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 

SEMESTER 1 STUDENT REPORTS 

Reports for Semester 1 will be available on COMPASS in the last week of the school term. If families would like the 
school to provide a hard copy of the report please contact the school office.  Please take the time to read the report and 
if you wish to discuss the report please contact the school, advisor or coordinator to arrange a time early in Term 3. 

 

PUPIL FREE DAY AND PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Friday June 7th is a Student Free Day – no students are required at school on that day. Staff will be engaged with      
assessment reviews and the compilation of assessments.  

The school will be closed on Monday June 10th for the Queen’s Birthday holiday. 

 

SENIOR STUDENT EXAMINATIONS 

A VCE Unit 1 exam timetable, for the week 11th June to the 14th June, will soon be available to students taking a Year 
11 VCE subject.  The General Achievement Test or GAT will be held at the Yea Shire Hall on Wednesday 12th June for 
all students studying a VCE Unit 3/4 subject. 

 

STUDENT LED CONFERENCES 

We thank parents and families for participating in student conferences over the past three weeks. That students have the 
opportunity to display their learning and reflect on their work in these forums is an important part of their learning         
development. 

 

SOUTHERN RANGES SPORT 

Thanks also to Rowan Treloar for organising the Southern Ranges Term 2 Sport Round Robin on Thursday this week. 
Congratulations to the Senior Girls football team on winning their section and for the good spirit and participation shown 
by students in all teams. 

 

STUDENT TEACHERS  

Yea High School is pleased to be able to host teachers in training. Our current trainees from the University of Melbourne 
and Deakin University have made a significant contribution to the school in the short time they have been on placement. 
We also thank our students for the respect they give to the trainees in the program and the opportunity to engage with 
the instruction from often-younger instructors. The technical detail provided by the University of Melbourne in part states 
“The school placement is focused on clinical teaching of designated learning areas or cognate subjects in secondary 
classrooms. Teacher Candidates will demonstrate capacity to make sound clinical judgements and to independently  
deliver high impact clinical instruction for sustained periods using sequenced lessons and units of work. Teacher       
Candidates will demonstrate a high level of 21st century skills and their ability to develop these skills in students.        
Experienced Mentor Teachers will continue to support Teacher Candidates in collaboration with Clinical Teaching     
Specialists who are also engaged in the on-campus teaching program.”  

We thank Maeve, Sonny and Kirra for their contribution to Yea High School and wish them well in their future careers. 

 

STUDENTS DRIVING TO SCHOOL 

As is the case with many secondary schools, a number of our senior students are driving to and from school. While most 
young drivers are careful, safety conscious and considerate when driving, they are one of the most vulnerable road user 
groups. Travelling with teenage passengers adds to the risk for these young drivers. Victoria’s Graduated Licensing  
System condition states that no more than one peer aged passenger (aged 16-22 years) is permitted to travel with the 
driver, unless the passengers are siblings of the driver. This condition does not apply when a person who is fully licensed 
is sitting in the front passenger seat. 

With this in mind, the school has a responsibility to take all reasonable measures to ensure the welfare and safety of  
students. Our Student Driving Policy outlines what we expect from student drivers and copies of this may be obtained 
from the Year 12 Coordinator or the Assistant Principal. 

 

CHILD SAFE  

Yea High School has zero tolerance to child abuse and is committed to the protection and wellbeing of all students whilst 
participating in school activities both during and outside school hours. We hold the 
care, safety and wellbeing of children and young people as a central and             
fundamental responsibility of our school. 

The Code of Conduct relating to Child Safe has a specific focus on safeguarding 
children and young people at Yea High School against sexual, physical,              
psychological and emotional abuse or neglect.  

All staff, volunteers, contractors and community members are required to observe 
child safe principles and expectations for appropriate behaviour towards and in the 
company of children.  

The Code of Conduct and other related information is available on the school     
website or provided by contacting the school. 

Mr Brian 
D’Arcy 

Mr Bruce 
Skewes 



GIRLS FOOTBALL  

GOING TO HUME  

Yea High School competed in Senior Girls Football 
against Seymour High at Shepparton. Although 
Seymour had a depleted team our girls were clearly 
the better side. Our first goal kicker was Connie 
McCarter who snapped beauty from general play. 
Yea were on top early and only conceding a goal 
early in the second half. Bridget O'Dwyer was get-
ting leather poisoning she had that many posses-
sions and was rewarded with a great running goal. 
Ellie Hendrie MacDonald starred all day, eventually 
kicking a difficult shot on the angle. Naretha Crump-
en-Dolheguy was solid down back as was Taliyah 

Thomas. Shayla Perry and Breanna Redding showed their class with many possessions between them. 
It was great to see year 12's like Maddison Sosa, Kendall Richards and Caitlyn Broderick really having 
a go. The Darkin girls were unbelievable all game, both Lily and April's contribution around the ground 
was a key factor in our win. Every girl made a valuable contribution with the final goal being kicked by 
Lily Darkin a clear future star. The scores in the end were 4.6.30 to 1.0.6. Now we are off to the Hume 
Finals! Go Yea!!  

LIBRARY NEWS 

DONATIONS 

Thank you to the Gilbert family for their generous donation of books recently to YHS. There were 

lots of really great titles among these, so look out for some fantastic new reads in the library and 

throughout the classroom libraries too. 

NEW RELEASE TITLES 

I’ve been very busily ordering new books lately, which include requests, so if you have requested 

a book recently be sure to drop by the library and see if it has arrived. Also come in and check out 

all the new stuff, which includes a lot of non-fiction topics and biographies, as well as a heap of 

accessible reads and YA fiction. 

LIBRARY OPEN AT LUNCHTIME! 

Thank you to all the students and staff who have added their name to the petition to extend the li-

brary opening hours. I am pleased to report that in the few short weeks we’ve been running the pe-

tition we received almost 30 signatures, which is such a great show of support for the library in a 

school as small as ours.  

The good news is we’ve had a small win and it looks like the library will now be opened to stu-

dents at lunchtime on Mondays, and at recess on Tuesdays! Make sure you come and join us 

(after finishing your lunch, as there is no food in 

the library). Borrow, read or return a book, play 

some cards or a board game, jump on the com-

puters or just hang out with your friends in our 

warm, welcoming environment.  

Happy reading! 

Belinda 



Visit the Yea High School library now to 

check out this fantastic new book. If 

you canΩt locate it please ask the 

friendly library staff for assistance. 

Likewise, if there is a particular book 

that you are interested in and you 

donΩt know if the library has it, just ask! 

We are always on the lookout for great 

Book Profile 

The ‘BE A VOICE OF KINDNESS’ booklet 

can be downloaded from the Compass 

Portal under School Documentation or 

visit our website  

www.yeahs.vic.edu.au/student-support-

services/  

Hard copies will also be available from the 

Student Welfare Office. 

Thought  for the week 

Provided by Welfare & Wellbeing  

Love Your Body 

A stylish and fresh picture book by Jessica Sanders, illustrated by Carol Rossetti 

Freedom is loving your body with all its "imperfections" 

My body is strong. 

My body can do amazing things. 

My body is my own. 

Freedom is loving your body with all its άimperfectionsέ and being the perfectly imperfect you! Love Your Body encourages 

young girls to admire and celebrate their bodies for all the amazing things they can do, and help girls see that they  

are so much more than their bodies. 

LǘΩǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ƴƻǊƳŀƭƛǎŜ ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭΩΦ 



A Maths Support Class are held 
from 1-00pm until 1-30pm in 
room 7. All students are welcome 
to attend, bring some work and 
some ideas about the help need-
ed. If students just want to come 
and catch up with Maths work, 
that's great. Any information 
needed, contact Mr Lockey.  

Staff & Students are 

asked to please  

refrain from spraying 

aerosols at school, 

(deodorants) due to 

the effects on                       

allergy sufferers. 

HAVE YOUR CONTACT  

DETAILS CHANGED? 

If any of your contact details 
have changed please login 
into the Compass Portal and 
update or call the School Of-
fice on ph: 5797 2207 and you 
can change 
them over the 
phone.  

Hi Yea High School 

ÁÁThanks for organizing the Year 12 students to attend  

LAOM presentation last Thur .Over the last 10-12 years I  

have conducted over 300 LAOM presentations  

to Year 12 students in Secondary Schools throughout NE  

Region and I would have to regard the session at your  

school as one of the best I have been involved in. 

Your students were exceptional in their behavior and it was 

rewarding for me as a presenter to be involved. 

Some sessions can be hard work for me as some students 

struggle to maintain their attention levels for 40 mins. Not  

so with your students as I had no problems with mobile  

phones etc and they took part in discussions. 

I was also impressed with the amount of students who said 

thank you after I had finished. The students were a credit to 

their school and teachers. 

Thanks once again 

Cheers 

Robbie Allen 

LAOM Co ordinator 

 

 

 

 

SEYMOUR JUNIOR FOOTBALL NETBALL CLUB 

YOUNG WOMEN WITH A DESIRE TO BE THE NEXT AFLW STAR like 

Erin Phillips can do so by contacting the coach of the Seymour Youth Girls U/18 team. The season is un-

derway and we are still seeking up to six (6) more young female footballers to join the Seymour Lioness-

es! 

If you are aged between 14-18 and have the desire to kick the oval ball please make the call and we will 

ensure all your questions are answered, and pathways opened. 

Call Stuart on 0418552016 to discover more! “ 

Coach Seymour youth Girls U/18 team - founded 2019. 



VCE & VCAL GAT CELEBRATION 

As part of the support program we are running for Year 12s this year we are taking the VCE group to a 

movie and both the VCAL & VCE students to dinner to celebrate the completion of Unit 3 and of the GAT 

Exam.  On Wednesday 12th June the VCE students will head to Chirnside Park Cinemas where the stu-

dents will enjoy a movie of their choice. Then following TAFE the VCAL students will meet the VCE stu-

dents at CappaRossi's Italian restaurant in Kinglake for pizza and pasta. VCE & VCAL students that have 

not yet returned their form and money need to do so asap. 

Ψ!.h¦¢ ¸h¦Ω {¦w±9¸Η 

²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ Ψ!ōƻǳǘ ¸ƻǳΩΚ 

ΨAbout YouΩ is a survey of VictoriaΩs young people, conducted by Colmar Brunton on behalf of the Depart-

ment of Education and Training. The About You survey takes place in Victorian schools and collects essen-

tial information on the health, wellbeing, learning and safety of young people aged 12 to 17. 

Government schools with students in year 7, 8, 10 and 11 are being invited to participate in the survey in 

2019. The information collected will assist in the development of programs, resources and services aimed 

at meeting the needs of young Victorians.  

²Ƙƻ ǿƛƭƭ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜΚ 

All students in year 7, 8, 10 and 11 will be invited to participate in the survey from our school. 

It is up to you and your child as to whether they take part. The school will send an information letter ex-

plaining the background and content of the survey, along with a refusal-of-consent form home with your 

child, and to your email address. If you do not want your child to be included in the study, you should re-

turn the refusal-of-consent form to the school, or opt out via the email address that will be supplied. All 

responses are voluntary and students can opt out at any time. 

For further information, please contact Gillian Davenport at the Department of Education and Training via 

email AboutYou.Survey@edumail.vic.gov.au  

ROUND ROBIN SPORTS 

mailto:AboutYou.Survey@edumail.vic.gov.au

